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Dear Brother Knights,  

A few weeks ago, one of the 

readings at mass was from 

James, Chapter 2, Verses 14-

18. It particularly caught my 

attention because the mes-

sage, for me, directly related 

to all the works that we do, automatically, as 

members of the Knights of Columbus. The pas-

sage reads: “What good is it, my brothers and 

sisters, if someone says he has faith but does not 

have works? Can that faith save him?  

If a brother or sister has nothing to wear and 

has no food for the day, and one of you says to 

them, “Go in peace, keep warm, and eat well, ” 

but you do not give them the necessities of the 

body, what good is it? So also faith of itself, if it 

does not have works, is dead.” 

Until I heard this passage, it never registered 

with me that just being a Catholic and having 

faith in Jesus wasn’t enough. It’s what we do 

with that faith and how we spend our lives, our 

talents and our energy practicing that faith that is 

most important. At the very end of Father 

Aitcheson’s homily he said that “God gave us 

our lives to spend.” 

We’ve all been taught that to become wealthy 

we need to save and invest wisely. However, this 

only applies to material wealth. To become rich 

in our faith, to become rich in happiness we need 

to spend. We need to spend our energies and 

talents in helping our family and neighbors. Be-

ing active in the Knights of Columbus is an ideal 

way for all of us to spend some of our energy 

improving our community, supporting our parish 

and school, and becoming more alive in our 

faith. 

The rest of the newsletter contains many exam-

ples of how you have been spending your time 

and talents, as Knights of Columbus. I encourage 

(Continued on page 2) 

 

Brothers, 

What a busy September! So many activities and a 

visit from his Holiness Pope Francis! I hope that some 

of you were able to take part in the festivities. 

A big thanks to Tim Tilson and all who helped make 

the Parish Picnic a success. Looking ahead to October 

there is a State Knights meeting at Holy Sprit Catholic 

Church on the 3rd. Tim Hogan will once again be 

running the Fairfax Fall Festival on October 10th. If 

you can help please call Tim at 703-385-1292.  

The Corporate Communion Mass will be at 9am 

October 11th with a reception to follow in the hall. The 

meetings for this month are 13th and 27th (with a 2nd 

degree). The October Family breakfast will be October 

18th. Please call Tim Tilson if interested in helping.  

The Ladies of Father Diamond Council will be hold-

ing their annual Wine & Cheese Party at the hall on 

Monday October 19th. I encourage you all to attend 

this night out of food and fun. The Ladies will also be 

holding a craft fair on October 25th 8am~1pm and the 

Knight's will be selling food at this event. Help is 

needed setting up and taking down tables in the school 

gym. Call me if you are able to lend a hand.  

For a full listing of these and other events check our 

website http://www.6292.kofc.com/ . 

 

Your friend in Christ, 

Keith Morrison 

Deputy Grand Knight 

Peace 
be with 
You! 

tel:703-385-1292
http://www.6292.kofc.com/


more of you to get more involved. The more you spend 

the wealthier you become. 

 

Vivat Jesus 

Herb Zimmerman 

Grand Knight 

(Continued from page 1) 
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The Ladies of Father Diamond Council will be hosting a 

Wine & Cheese Social on Monday October 19, 7pm. All 

Knights are invited! I also encourage all Knights who are mar-

ried to bring their wives. This will be a wonderful evening – 

not only because we will have my two favorite food groups but 

because it provides an opportunity to discuss what our organi-

zation is all about and encourage more ladies to get involved!  

Our Fall Craft Fair will be held on Sunday October 25th 8am

-1pm at the Parish Activity Center. If you are a crafter and 

would like a table, please contact us at: 

Ladiesof.fatherdiamondcouncil@yahoo.com. 

We are looking for volunteers to help with this event. If you 

can spare just an hour before or after Mass Please contact me 

@703 691-8838 if you are able to help with setup, cleanup, or 

work our raffle table. 

Join us for our next meeting on Monday November 16th. We 

will be finalizing our plans for our annual Christmas Charity.  

God Bless, 

 

 

 

Lynne Morrison 

President 

At the end of three months during this 

fraternal year (September 30), or after 

the council brings in ten new and/or  

reactivated members, whichever is later, 

a drawing will be held. Any member who 

has sponsored a new or reactivated  

member will have his name placed in the 

drawing for each member he has  

sponsored. The winner will be given a 

brand new copy of the book BY THEIR 

WORKS, Profiles of men of faith who 

made a difference. 

REDSKINS GAMES AT THE HALL 
 

Come out and support our team this season.  

All Welcome — Family, friends, prospective members or just Redskin Fans. 
 

ALL GAMES:  Peanuts and other crunchables free. All beverages at Warden Posted Prices. Coffee and Tea free. 

 
1 pm GAMES:  Menu above with hot Nacho Cheese added on free list. Hot Dogs and Hamburgers at cost. Warden  

Beverages as posted. 

 
4 pm GAMES:  Hot Meal with trimmings provided at reasonable price. Hot 

Dogs for kids, and, everything on above Menus. 

 

NIGHT GAMES:  Peanuts, Munchies and Beverages Only. 

 
Special Events will be announced via E-Mail and at Meetings. Families and guests 

welcome. Special rules for Giant and Cowboy fans. Special rules for Eagles fans 

will be verbal because of illiteracy problem. Special rules posted in newly  

renovated Rest Rooms. 

 
Opposing team fans — that is other than Redskins — must limit cheering to 

TV commercial breaks or outdoors. 

mailto:Ladiesof.fatherdiamondcouncil@yahoo.com


Once a quarter we have a Corporate Communion mass where all 

Knights are invited to join us in communion with one another at a 

special mass. This quarter’s Corporate Communion Mass is Sunday, 

October 11 at 9:00. We will have a reserved seating area and ask 

you and your family to join with your Brother Knights. This mass is 

for the intentions of deceased Knights.  Brother Jack Cotner assisted 

me in preparing 33 invitations to widows of our deceased brothers.  

Brother John Eldred is coordinating a reception for widows and wid-

owers that will be held at the Council Hall following the mass. If you 

can help at the reception contact John at 703-932-1322. 

 
Congratulations and welcome to: Brother, Third Degree 

Knights, who have recently joined Father Diamond Council: 

David Makarsky and David Nava. 

New First Degree Knights, Father Diamond Council: 

Manuel Calix, Philip Coletti, Lawrence Cook, and  

Joseph Kanyan. 

Brother Knights, Father Diamond Council Needs You! 

“Recruiting Weekend,” Saturday 10 October and Sunday 11 

October. Approved by Father Whitestone. Strong support by 

brother Knights needed at all Masses, especially, will appreciate 

Fourth Degree brother in full regalia for each Mass. If you can 

help in this important endeavor let me know as soon as possi-

ble: jgesker@verizon.net; (H) 703-435-4811; (cell) 571-606-3317. 

“Degrees of Interest” - October/November 

Proximate Exemplifications 

First Degree:  Seven First Degree exemplifications in 

close proximity to Father Diamond Council from Octo-

ber 15th through the 22nd. 

Second Degree: 
24 October, Burke, Va.  Church of the Nativity 

27 October, Fr. Diamond Council, St. Leo the Great 

Third Degree: 

24 October, Chantilly, Council 7369 

21 November, Burke, Council 7992 

Fourth Degree: 

31 October, Dulles, Westfield Marriott 

Again, thank you, all, for your continued support.  

Your friend in Christ, 

Joe Gesker 

Pray the Rosary 

mailto:jgesker@verizon.net


The idea of the Knight of 

the Month is to recognize 

that Brother Knight who 

went above and beyond 

in the service of the 

Council for the month. 

September has been such a busy and active month for our Coun-

cil that it is unfair to award only one Knight of the Month. There 

was such a huge outpouring of service and fraternalism this 

month that I want to recognize several long time Knights and 

some newer members of the council for their participation.  

The Parish Picnic, held on Saturday, September 12 th, is a huge 

undertaking for the Council. Brother Tim Tilson did his usual 

outstanding job of organizing and orchestrating this event which 

involved an estimated 20+ brother Knights. Tim wants to recog-

nize two brother Knights who went above and beyond their as-

signed duties for this event. 

David Wiegand, who is a new member this year, worked his 

shift on liter control (a dirty job) and helped out with other activi-

ties. Patrick Murray, a long-time member of the Knights, 

worked his assigned 1st shift on the grill and then helped out with 

other activities. What was outstanding about David’s and Pat-

rick’s contribution is that after it was all over, and after hundreds 

of people tracked mud and water into the hall David and Patrick 

took on the job of sweeping and mopping the entire hall, without 

being asked. They saw there was a real need to do this and did it. 

This was above and beyond what was expected of these two gen-

tlemen and we appreciate their service. We want to recognize 

them as two of the Knights of the Month for September. 

The Crab Feast was another very large and successful event 

held in September. It is one of our larger fund raising events and 

Charlie Kraiger (CK=Crab King), once again did an outstanding 

job of planning, coordinating and closing out this event. Charlie 

recruited over 15 Knights and wives to help with this event. Eve-

ryone worked very hard. Three brother Knights who went above 

and beyond the call of duty are Pat McGuire, Gib Flodine, and 

Joe Monnin. Pat McGuire, Immediate past Grand Knight, was 

there the night before to set up tables, went with Charlie to get 

crabs, helped shuck corn, and cleaned every pot and pan from the 

event. Besides Charlie, he was the first at the event and the 4 th 

last to leave that night. Gib Flodine, new member to the council, 

arrived early to help set-up, he worked the grill to cook hot dogs 

and hamburgers and then he worked hard to help breakdown the 

tables and chairs and to haul the mountains of crab feast trash out 

of the hall. Joe Monnin, a long time member, was there to help 

setup, he worked the grill with Gib, he supervised the distribution 

of crabs and even provided table-side service to our guests, he 

helped with break down and trash removal including getting it all 

into the dumpster. Joe then came back on Sunday and helped 

clean the hall. We want to recognize these three gentlemen as 

Knights of the Month for their efforts above and beyond the nor-

mal call of duty.As you can see, it is too difficult to choose just 

one member to single out for Knight of the Month.  The sense of 

service and the giving of their time by all our membership is 

overwhelming.  Everyone who worked the events this month 

deserve our applause and appreciation for jobs well done!!  

We have several brother 

Knights whose families 

are very involved in 

council activities. In 

September we have had 

more than our share of 

activities. Throughout 

the month, one particular 

family really stands out. 

They are an extended family with three generations being in-

volved with the Knights. At the Family Picnic this family helped 

with the food shopping for supplies making two trips to Restau-

rant Depot. He assisted with food preparation, serving and clean-

up. His granddaughters and his wife helped with cleanup. At the 

Family Breakfast this family was involved in food shopping, 

table setup, omelet cooking, waffle cooking, serving tables, and 

cleanup. At the Crab Feast they helped with food shopping, table 

setup, serving, table breakdown, trash hauling and pot and pan 

scrubbing. There is no job too small or too messy for this family. 

The Head of our Family of the Month attends all KofC Meetings, 

4th Degree Meetings and even the District 16 Meeting. He was 

recently elected as the District 16 Nominator. No matter where 

you go, no matter what you do in the Knights we can always 

expect to see Pat and Carolyn McGuire, their son Kevin 

McGuire (also a Knight) and their 5 grandchildren Ashley, Ryan, 

Allie, Megan and Alisa) doing something to help out at a 

Knight’s event. We are proud to select the Pat McGuire family as 

our Family of the Month for September. 



 

Columbus Day 

Events 
There are several events scheduled to celebrate 
our namesake: 

1) Columbus Day Parade: Saturday, October 10, report 
time is 8:30am at the Barn (401 West Holly Ave, Sterling, VA) 
for coffee... shuttle to starting point around 9:30am. 

2) Columbus Day Celebration at Union Station: 
Monday, October 12, report time is 9:30am behind the statue 
of Christopher Columbus in full Service Regalia. 

3) Wreath Laying at the Tomb of the Unknowns: 
Monday, October 12, report time is 3:45am at the top of the 
steps near the Tomb in full Service Regalia. 

The next Fourth Degree Exemplification for the Virginia Dis-

trict will be held on Saturday, October 31 at the Westfield's 

Marriott in Chantilly. This is the first time this Exemplification 

has been held in Northern Virginia in over two years; there is no 

telling when it will be held in the north again. Dress for the day 

is tuxedo (ONLY exceptions: military and first responders may 

wear dress uniform; clergy may wear clerics); Initiation Fee is 

$70 per Candidate, and covers 4th Degree Membership Card 

and Certificate, Lapel Pin, Social Baldric, and ticket for the 

Banquet; additional banquet tickets can be purchased for $57 

each. There is a Ladies program that will take place at the same 

time as the Exemplification... tickets for this are $30 each. Any-

one interested should contact SK Dave Todd, Jr. at 

djtoddjr@yahoo.com, or at 703-463-1499 (leave a message!). 

Absolute cut-off for applications is October 21st. 

It appears all is proceeding well with the formation of a new 

Assembly at St. Mary of Sorrows in Fairfax Station.  To date, 

there are over 75 Sir Knights transferring out of Fr. Malloy 

Assembly, including all four current Chair Officers.  The 

Organizational Meeting is scheduled for the evening of Mon-

day, October 12, at which time the new Assembly will be 

formed.  For this reason, a small committee (consisting of 

Dennis Makurat, Bill Weich, and Paul Cataldo) has been 

formed to recommend new Officers.  These new officers will 

be elected at the October 21st meeting; ALL Sir Knights of 

Fr. Malloy Assembly are strongly encouraged to participate 

in this meeting. 

Chilbert & Co. Tuxedos -  4th Degree Approved Tuxes! 

1-800-BUY-A-TUX   1-800-289-2889 

Formalwear, Blazers, and Suits 
Full 9 Piece Tuxedo Packages Starting at $199.00; 

6 Piece Microfiber Tuxedo Packages for $124.90 

Any Sir Knight or Candidate for the Fourth Degree who 
needs to purchase a tuxedo, Columbia magazine has  
advertised the company listed below on several occa-
sions. Their staff is very helpful and knowledgeable, their 
praices are quite reasonable, and they ship orders quick-
ly. Several members of Fr. Diamond Council have used them 
before, and have been truly pleased with the results. 

mailto:djtoddjr@yahoo.com
tel:703-463-1499




Saturday, October 10 

Here is another chance to have some fun and raise funds for our charities. Brother Tim Hogan is the Chair-

man for the Fall Festival. We will have our concession trailer on University Drive across from the fire hall. 
Tim is looking for some manpower to help load the trailer on Friday evening at the hall and then to setup in 

the morning and man the concessions throughout the day (two different shifts). 

If you go to the fall festival anyway, this is a great way to get in free, work with the council and have a fun 
day of it!! Wives and kids are always welcome to help out too. Please call Tim Hogan at 703-385-1292 and 
let him know you can help. 



                                           Crab Lovers and Landlubbers alike had a great evening of eating, drinking and sociali zing at our annual  

                                              Crab Feast. Crab Feast Chairman, Charlie Kraiger, repeated and surpassed his successes of last year to  

                                  orchestrate a very successful event this year. Charlie (Crab King) Kraiger is the master of promotion. He started  

                                 early getting his flyers put together (I believe his daughter’s had a hand in designing the flyer) and distributed  

                              everywhere. Charlie got everyone involved including the art department at Daniel’s Run elementary,  St Leo’s PTO,  

                         and the After School Group at St. Leo’s. The hall was decorated in a nautical theme that we have never seen before. 

              Daniel’s Run made faux crabs to hang on the walls, and the doors were covered with multi -colored crabs from the St Leo’s 

               kids. Charlie was able to get the highest ever # of RSVPs for the event exceeding 125 people. As usual,  

our Brother Knights and wives showed up in large numbers to help with the event including eating a large  

number of crabs. We want to thank the following Knights and wives for working on and helping to make  

this event such a success: Joe Monnin, Nate Rasmussen, Herb and Linda Zimmerman, Greg and Marye Jo  

Hartley, Julie and Greg Clinch, Pat and Carolyn McGuire, Vince Wilson. Jim and Jackie Engelhardt,  

Gib Flodine, Kevin Darr, and Matt Johnson (not a Knight but a friend of Charlie’s). If we missed your name  

on this list, please accept our apologies. The greatest thing about this council is that everyone jumps in to help.  



Virginia Knights who were honored to participate in the Papal Mass. 
Financial Secretary David Todd, Sr. was part of this delegation as the 
District Marshall (in green cape, far left). 

At the ball game with Father Baez after the pope's mass. 

(Father Baez took the picture.) 

The grilling “A” Team. 

 

Burgers & Dogs being served. 

 

Pricilla Hogan showing off her Christmas Card 
selling skills! 

Who doesn’t enjoy a train ride?! 



October 2015 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

27 28 29 30 1 2 3 

8:00 State Mtg - 

Burke VA 

4 
1:00 PM Eagles @ 

Redskins 

5 6 
7:30-Officers Mtg 

@ Hall 

7 8 9 10 
8:00 AM Rosary to 

end Abortion 

Fall Festival 

Diocesan 

Pilgrimage to 

Shrine 
Recruitment Drive 

11 

9:00 Corporate 

Communion Mass 
Reception after 

mass in Hall 

Recruitment Drive 
1:00 PM Redskins 

@ Falcons 

12 

7:15 Bingo - FFx 

Nursing Home 
Columbus Day 

Celebration 

13 

7:30 PM Rosary 

8:00PM Meeting 
@ hall 

9AM Bus Trip- 

Balt. Basililica 

14 15 16 

7:00-Ladies Paint 

Party 

17 

Altar Server trip to 

seminary 

18 

Family Breakfast 

after 7:30 

& 9:00 Masses @ 

Hall 

1:00 PM Redskins 
@ Jets 

19 

7:00 Ladies - Wine 

& Cheese 

20 

11:00AM- Gray 

Gost Luncheon 

21 

7:30 Fr Malloy 

Assembly Mtg 

22 23 

7:00 Fraternalism 

Night 

24 

25 

1:00 PM 

Buccaneers @ 

Redskins 

26 27 

7:00 Rosary 

8:00 Meeting & 

2nd Degree 

28 29 30 31 

4th Degree 

Exemplification 

@ Westfields 

Marriott 

Christmas Card 
Sales Begin 

 

November 2015 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
All Saints Day 

NO Redskins game 
- bye week 

2 3 
7:30-Officers Mtg 

@ Hall 

4 5 6 7 

8 
Redskins @ 

Patriots 

9 
7:15 Bingo - FFx 

Nursing Home 

10 
Attend St. Leo's 40 

Hours 

8:30PM Meeting 
@ hall 

11 12 13 14 
8:00 AM Rosary to 

end Abortion 

15 
Family Breakfast 
after 7:30 

& 9:00 Masses @ 

Hall 
1:00 PM Saints @ 

Redskins 

16 
7:00 Ladies of 
#6292 Mtg 

17 
11:00AM- Gray 
Gost Luncheon 

18 
7:30 Fr Malloy 
Assembly Mtg 

19 20 
5:00 Food Basket 
Assembly 

21 
10:00 Food Basket 
Delivery 

11:00 Feed the 

Homeless (?) 

22 
1:00 PM Redskins 
@ Panthers 

23 24 
8:00 Meeting & 1st 
Degree 

7:00 Rosary 

25 26 
Thanksgiving 

27 
Creche Set-Up 
Tree Lot Set-up 

28 
6:30PM Spaghetti 
Dinner 

6:00PM Creche 

Lighting 
8:00AM Trees 

Delivered 

29 
Advent Begins 
9:00 Tree Sales 

Begin 

1:00 PM Giants @ 
Redskins 

30 1 
7:30-Officers Mtg 
@ Hall 

2 3 4 5 
Christmas Dinner 
(Tentative) 

 



 

Officers 

Grand Knight  Herb Zimmerman   703–385-9455 

Chaplain   Deacon David Mauer 703-273-5369  

D Grand Knight  Keith Morrison   703-304-8540 

Chancellor  Joe Gesker   703-435-4811 

Financial Sec.  David Todd, Sr.  703-352-2724 

Treasurer  Tom Gross  703-273-0631 

Recorder  Joseph Burg  484-883-9537 

Lecturer   Ed Cuccias   703-408-0180 

Advocate   Greg Savitske  703-385-8007 

Warden    Dan O’Malley  703-385-2010 

Inside Guard  Nate Rasmussen  703-385-2991  
Outside Guard  Charlie Kraiger  703-667-0241 

Outside Guard  James Hogan  703-385-1292 

3yr Trustee Pat McGuire   703-218-2986 

2yr Trustee  Matt West  703-359-4652 

1yr Trustee  Dan Purtill   703-641-8948 

Program Directors 

Programs  Keith Morrison   703-304-8540 
Church   Mike Purtill  202-251-8424 

Community  Nelson Clinch         703-385-2146 

Council   John Eldred           703-932-1322 

Family   Pat Leffas    703-436-2717 

Youth   James Hogan  703-385-1292 

Committee Chairmen 

Charity   Mark Walther  703-766-5054 

Admissions  Joe Gesker   703-435-4811 

Retention Dan Purtill   703-641-8948 

Culture of Life Mike Plumstead   703-250-2367 

Vocations  Jack Cotner  703-323-5785 

Budget & Fin.  Keith Morrison   703-304-8540 

Hall Manager TBD    703-385-9455 

Frat. Benefits Phil Freda  703-638-8904 

Ins. Promotion Ed Cuccias   703-408-0180 

Providence Hall Kitchen   703-385-8007 

Project Chairmen 

1st Deg. Team  Dennis Makurat   703-383-0233 

2nd Deg. Team  Dave Todd, Sr  703-352-2724 

Blood Drive  John Brophy   703-425-7169 

Bowling Team  Dave Whitcomb   703-591-7739 

Christmas Trees  Tim Tilson   703-273-9436 

Car Raffle Matt West  703-359-4652 

Comedy Knight Greg Hartley  703-352-2797 
Email Updates Nelson Clinch   703-385-2146 

Fall Festival  Tim Hogan   703-385-1292 

Family Breakfast  Joe Monnin  703-266-9741 

  Tim Tilson   703-273-9436 

Food Drive  TBD   TBD 

Fourth Deg.  Dave Todd, Jr  703-463-1499 

Fraternal Prayer Jack Cotner   703-323-5785 

Gray GOSTs  Larry Novack   703-978-6137 

KCIC   James Hogan  703-385-1292 

KOVAR   Pat McGuire   703-218-2986 
Newsletter  Joe Paratore  703-283-4515 

Night of Magic Pat Leffas   703-436-2717 

Parish Picnic  Tim Tilson + deputy 703-273-9436 

Right-to-Life  Mike Plumstead   703-250-2367 

Scout Troop  Roger Rosenberger  703-591-7750 

Scrip Sales Larry Novak   703-978-6137 

St. Patrick’s Party Dan & Mike Purtill  703-641-8948 

Giant, Safeway and Shoppers Food Warehouse 

Food Cards 

Buy Food - Buy Gift Cards — Support the Knights 
Food Gift Cards (AKA scrip) for Giant, Safeway and Shoppers Food Warehouse is sold by our council. 

Profits go toward the Scholarship funds and St. Leo’s PTO. Call Larry Novak at 703-978-6137 or 

email ZLRN01@AOL.COM for information. Available at Providence Hall every weekday at 3:00 PM or at meetings. 

 
How does it work? Father Diamond council buys food gift cards at a discount (5% for Giant and Shoppers Food Warehouse and Safeway). 

We sell them to anyone at face value. If you, your family, friends or neighbors shop at any of these stores you can help the Council raise 
money for our scholarship funds.  

How you can save even more by using Safeway food Gift Cards? 
Safeway sells gift cards for many stores (Home Depot, Kohls, Toys-R-Us, Bed Bath & Beyond, I-Tunes, Marriott, Best Buy, Barnes & 

Noble, Nordstrom, Sears, Macy’s, Old Navy, Southwest, etc.). They can be purchased using Safeway Scrip. Win – Win 

Hall Manager Needed 

We want to thank Mike Purtill for all his hard work as our hall 

manager. Unfortunately, due to pressures on his time from 

work and other areas, Mike will be resigning as Hall Manager 

effective July 1. We are in need of someone who has the time 

and inclination to manage our hall. Mike has documented all the 

duties. This is a great job for someone who is retired or has 

flexible hours. Please call Herb Zimmerman at 703-385-9455 if 

you are interested. 

Thought for the Day:  

Beloved, let us love one another, for love is 

from God, and whoever loves has been born 

of God and knows God. Anyone who does not 

love does not know God, because God is love. 

― 1 John 4:7-8  

mailto:ZLRN01@aol.com
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